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Farewell to the UK
Association of DSNs

’ I Y he delivery of diabetes care has changed so
much in recent years. It is now delivered
by a range of healthcare professionals

all with the shared vision of providing the

most appropriate care, by the most appropriate
healthcare professional in the most appropriate
location for the person with diabetes. I recently
attended a meeting for Community Diabetes

Consultants (CDC) — this group has been in

operation for the past three years and has had a

network to support those healthcare professionals,

both doctors and nurses, in providing specialist
care in the community setting,

When I received an invitation to join the group
I was taken back to a conversation that the Nurse
Consultant group had with Dr Sue Roberts
over a year ago. She questioned the validity of so
many different groups within diabetes care that
often failed to speak with one voice. While at the
meeting [ did discuss with one of the founder
members the validity of the CDC group. She
explained that different groups fulfil different
needs for different individuals and was this a bad
thing?

The same challenge was put to the new UK
Association of DSNs (UKADSN) back in
November 1997 when it was launched to support
DSNs working whole-time in diabetes care as their

needs were not being met by the RCN Diabetes
Forum. The steering group quickly became an
elected committee with a constitution and paying
members. All the committee members undertook
work on behalf of the UKADSNSs in addition to
their full-time paid NHS roles.

Due to changes within the nursing workforce
delivering diabetes care and employers becoming
more reluctant to allow nurses to undertake non-
NHS work within working time, the committee
of the UKADSN came under pressure to perform
as an organisation — it also became impossible to
recruit new committee members to carry on the
group for the same reasons. As a consequence,
Phyllis Bushby, Chair of the UKADSN has
announced the disbanding of the group (Box 1).

I share sadness with Phyllis as I was a founder
member of the UKADSN, along with Pat Clarke.
However, we can look back with pride at the
contribution that this group made during its
decade for specialist nurses working in diabetes
care. We appreciate that one size does not fit all
and that the diversity of people working in diabetes
care now means that one group could never
meet the needs of all. As long as each group has
the interests of people with diabetes at heart and
support those working in diabetes does it matter
how many agencies we have? |

Box 1. Phyllis Bushby announces the disbanding of the UKADSN.
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